
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1205 
 

Asked on 11 December 2024 
 

MR P RUSSO ASKED MINISTER FOR HEALTH AND AMBULANCE SERVICES 
(HON T NICHOLLS)— 
 
QUESTION 
 
Will the Minister advise on the progress of delivering on the commitment to improving 
mental health and wellbeing in Queensland as at 28 October 2024? 
 
ANSWER 
 
As at 28 October 2024, I was yet to be sworn in as the Minister for Health and 
Ambulance Services.  
The Crisafulli Government is committed to tackling the emerging mental health crisis 
by delivering more dedicated services and facilities. This includes two Step Up, Step 
Down specialist youth mental health services, one of which will be located in 
Rockhampton, to provide short-stay residential mental health services for patients.   
Future announcements relating to mental health services and facilities will be made at 
the appropriate time.   
 


